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The Honorable Larry Gossett






March 17, 2011
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is the first omnibus supplemental ordinance for 2011.  It includes operating and capital improvement program (CIP) appropriation requests, corrections, carryover requests, and other items to sustain county operations in 2011.  This information can be found in the omnibus supplemental narrative table included in this package that identifies the proposed changes to the 2011 adopted budget.  These budget requests impact the General Fund (GF) and other county funds.  
The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $2.69 million.  Of the total expenditure increase, $1,004,145 is revenue backed. $1,684,659 is funded through the use of fund balance, with reappropriations from 2010 to 2011 accounting for $652,063, technical corrections and the impact from the insurance rate adjustment accounting for $808,120, leaving a net supplemental of $224,476.  In addition I am proposing the following proviso changes:

Citizen Councilor Network

The County Auditor’s office would like to revise the 2011 Proviso language to allow for the use of unexpended funds from 2010. The revised proviso language is to read as follows:  "Of this appropriation, funds shall be expended or encumbered only in the amount of donor revenues that the county auditor has certified as having been received for 2011 and received but unexpended in 2010."
Space Plan 

The Facilities Management Division (FMD) would like to move the 2011 Space Plan proviso due date from March 1, 2011 to May 16, 2011.  As explained in the March 1 letter requesting the due date extension, a postponement will allow FMD to evaluate recent state budget reduction developments in the context of the proviso requirement to analyze “space that can be consolidated, facilities mothballed or surplussed and a recommended strategy for disposition.” 

Pursuant to K.C.C. 4.100.030, the King County Parks Division is requesting Council appropriation authority to absorb a portion of the transaction fees associated with implementing an e-commerce solution to allow the public to register for programs, book facilities, and purchase parking passes and other activities online via active.com.  Parks is proposing to charge a flat $3.00 transaction fee and absorb any costs over that amount.  Parks estimates that this will amount to a total expenditure of approximately $4,000 per year.  
However, in addition to the convenience that the e-commerce solution will provide to the public, it is also expected to result in additional rentals.  The additional rentals are expected to provide additional annual revenues of approximately $20,000 per year, far exceeding the amount of the absorbed transaction costs.  As required under K.C.C. 4.100.030, a detailed business case is provided with this transmittal, and the Parks Division has met all of the other requirements of the K.C.C. 4.100.030. 

Also included with this package is a revised Attachment I from the 2011 Adopted Budget ordinance 16984.  Fiscal notes and financial plans are included in the transmittal package.  
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Council members



ATTN:
  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



  Al Sanders, Communications Director

Elected Officials


Department Directors
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, PSB

Budget Supervisors and Analysts, PSB

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive Office
